
 
 
6 August 2019 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
I refer to your e-mail of 22 June requesting the following information: 
 

"Kia ora, do you have any record of payment for services contracted between the DCC and van 
Brandenberg Architects and Ian Taylor Animation Research with respect to the advertised 
white waterside building that was presented by the DCC as related to its Provisional Growth 
Fund application? I may not have the names of those businesses quite right. If there has been 
any such payment, can you please provide whatever details are in the public domain of the 
work undertaken and the date the work was requested and completed.” 
 

In response to you request I advise as follows: 
 

• Payments: as set out in the table below: 
 

Animation 
Research Ltd. 

Harbourside connection visuals 
• Developing harbourside 

connection animations and visuals 

$20,000+gst Received 
12/12/17 
 

Architecture 
Van 
Brandenburg 

Toitu Gallery Install  
• Model bases for community 

exhibition at Toitu Museum 
 

$6,932.20+gst Received 
11/01/18 
 

Harbourside connection design 
• Developing a model of the Dunedin 

harbourside bridge concept design, for 
engineering assessment, which can be 
costed by a Quantity Surveyor and be 
made available for public release. 

• Showcasing the project in the AVB 
exhibition centre in G Shed in Steamer 
Basin in November 2017.  

• Design and presentation work of the 
Harbourside vision in conjunction with 
Animation Research Limited. 

$95,000+gst Received 
06/12/17 

 
Please note that these payments are not for the design but for the models which are currently 
on display in the Civic Centre Plaza.  
 



 
Attached for you information is a link to the details which are currently in the public domain.  The 
waterfront models and video are on display at the Waterfront Exhibition Centre, Civic Centre and 
information can be found on the following link:  https://www.dunedin.govt.nz/council/council-
projects/waterfront 

 
The work was contracted on 9 August 2017 and completed on 20 December 2017; 
subsequently requested model bases for Toitu Gallery were completed in January 2018. 
 
I trust this answers your query. 
 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Jennifer Lapham 
Governance Support Officer 

https://www.dunedin.govt.nz/council/council-projects/waterfront
https://www.dunedin.govt.nz/council/council-projects/waterfront



